
 

When water is confined to small ditch, it can cause destruction in the form of stream bank 

erosion. When there is a large volume of water in a small ditch, the water has nowhere to 

go but outside of the stream banks. A solution for erosion and flooding is  installing a two-

stage ditch.  The design incudes floodplain zone on each side of the stream, called benches, 

that will allow the water to go into a larger channel. This channel will displace the high 

velocity water and allow high volumes of water to pass through with minimal streambank 

erosion. The two stage ditch project on Beargrass Creek started construction on September 

9, 2016 and was completed on September 23, 2016. Since completion of the ditch, there 

have already been some noteworthy changes to the stream: In in fall of 2016, there were 

high levels of dissolved oxygen in the stream. In previous years, leaves falling into the stream 

and decomposing have led to low dissolved oxygen levels which caused fish kills in Beargrass 

Creek. Since the construction of the ditch, there has also been more development of riffle, 

pool, run sequences, which are important for stream health and the aquatic organisms that 

live in the creek. Water quality has been collected once a week through the year and 

everyday in May and June of 2017. Fish community data and habitat evaluations were 

collected in the summer of 2017 as well. This data will be complied to see the impacts that 

the two-stage ditch has on Beargrass Creek.  
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Over the summer of 2017, there were 7 student interns 

hired. Through may and June, they focused on collecting 

water samples in the field and running chemistry on the 

samples back in the lab. Samples were collected everyday 

either every 4 hours or every 6 hours, depending on what 

grant they were working on. Once intensive water sampling 

was completed, their attention was moved onto biological 

sampling. The main focus was to find the fish community on 

several sites throughout the watershed. A total of 15 sites 

were sampled with a backpack electrofisher, one site with a 

tote barge, and 3 sites with the electrofishing boat. Students 

worked on their fish identification skills as well as habitat 

evaluation skills. Some students even gained the skill of filling 

their waders full of water too!  

Some student took the initiative to take charge on some 

side projects throughout the summer. Some of these 

projects include smallmouth bass population estimate with a 

three pass method, Eel River reintroduction of bluebreast 

darters, and a population estimate of the mussels living the 

Eel River.  
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Contact Information 
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